
Dear 
Licensed Taxi Drivers Association (LTDA)
I am a member of the LTDA which is a co-operative society registered with the Financial Conduct Authority (FCA). The LTDA has over 10,000 members who are all black cab drivers in London.

A substantial number of us have been concerned that the LTDA has been captured over a long period of time by a small number of people through its elected board, which is called the Council of Management. We believe that members have been disenfranchised and silenced by the Council, including through the following actions: 

· closing down local branches for most of the members

· expelling members who ask questions and speak out

· rule changes which amongst other things now make it impossible for members to call a special meeting of the LTDA.

Recently, the Council has sold the LTDA's main asset, Taxi House, for £21 million without any member consultation. There are also concerns about the true financial position of the LTDA, employment contracts provided for members of the Council, and losses of over £4 million (more than half of its net asset value) in the previous five years. Information has been provided to the FCA in support of this.

Over 400 members have signed a petition for the Council to be removed. The LTDA's rules provide a power for the members to remove those serving on the Council, but as mentioned above, members are no longer able to call a member’s meeting themselves. 
In May 2019, over 100 members made a formal application to the FCA under the provisions of the Co-operative and Community Benefit Societies Act 2014 (the Act) to call a special meeting to remove the Council from office, and to appoint an interim Council to enable proper and fair elections to be held.

In August 2019, the FCA confirmed that it considered there was good reason to call a special meeting. In February, the FCA told us that they were willing to call special branch meetings as the first step in the process. Discussions are continuing with the FCA about these meetings and the matters to be considered.
Meanwhile the LTDA, notwithstanding the lock-down and the fact that currently drivers are now unable to work, is continuing with elections for the Council. These cannot be fair in the circumstances and will provide the incumbents with a further three years in office.
I and other drivers are writing to our MPs to ask for their support and in particular to call upon the FCA to:
1. uphold member democratic control;
2. ensure members have the statutory right to express their views through a general meeting; and
3. use its statutory powers to look into questionable rule changes and remuneration and other benefits being paid to members of the Council.
I would be most grateful for your support in this. By way of further information, I enclose a formal statement from Anthony Collins Solicitors which is representing disenfranchised members.

Yours sincerely,
6899201-2

